
REPORT: Special School Drive by SAMARTHAN- Social Responsibility 

Committee 

 

Date: Sunday, September 24th, 2023 

Location: Near Ranjeet Hanuman mandir, Indore 

Organized by: Samarthan Committee 

 

Introduction: 

On the morning of September 24th, 2023, a heartwarming event unfolded near Ranjeet 

Hanuman mandir in Indore, as the SAMARTHAN Committee successfully organized a 

Special School Drive to the Indore Deaf Bilingual Academy. This initiative was dedicated 

to spreading smiles and joy to the faces of children who shine with hope and determination, 

despite their unique challenges. It brought together individuals committed to making a 

positive impact on the lives of these extraordinary young learners. 

 

Objective: 

The primary objective of the Special School Drive was to create a day filled with fun, 

learning, and compassion for the students of the Indore Deaf Bilingual Academy. By 

engaging in various activities, we aimed to foster a sense of inclusivity and support for these 

remarkable children. 

 

Event Highlights: 

Warm Welcome: The event began with a warm welcome for the students and staff of the 

academy. The children's enthusiasm was contagious, filling the atmosphere with positivity 

and excitement. 

Educational Activities: Interactive and educational activities were organized to encourage 

learning while having fun. Volunteers engaged in sign language lessons, interactive 

storytelling, and educational & fun games tailored to the students' abilities. 



Gift Distribution: The event culminated with the distribution of gifts and educational 

supplies to all the students. Each child received a special gift, bringing broad smiles to their 

faces. 

 

Volunteers and Participants: 

The success of this event was made possible by the dedicated volunteers and the enthusiastic 

participation of the students, staff, and members of the Samarthan Committee. Their 

unwavering support and commitment to the cause were truly commendable. 

 

Conclusion: 

The Special School Drive by the Social Responsibility Committee was a heartwarming and 

impactful event that succeeded in its mission of spreading joy and inclusivity. It was a day 

filled with laughter, learning, and shared experiences. The smiles on the faces of the students 

were a testament to the power of compassion and community. 

We extend our heartfelt gratitude to all those who contributed their time, resources, and 

support to make this event a memorable success. This event served as a reminder that small 

acts of kindness can make a significant difference in the lives of those who need it most. 

We look forward to continuing our mission of social responsibility and making a positive 

impact on our community. 

Sincerely, 

SAMARTHAN 

The Social Responsibility Committee 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 


